Woods of Wayne Homeowners’ Association

Board Meeting Minutes 7/2/2007
I. Call to order

Roger Orban called to order the regular meeting of the Woods of Wayne Homeowners’ Association Board Meeting at 7:40 P.M. on July 2, 2007 at the Orban residence.
II. Roll Call & Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes
The following persons were present: 

Steve Joyaux
Bob Reed
Mark Soppi

Donna Gaffin
Curt Aigner

Mario Conte

Jennifer Donatelli 

Ted Matuszewski 

Patty Orban

Marianne Pope

Roger Orban

The following persons were absent: 

Jay Beaton

A motion to approve previous minutes was made and passed.
III. President’s Report -  Roger Orban – Announced the election results and introduced the new board members: Curt Aigner, Donna Gaffin, Ted Matuszewski and Marianne Pope.
IV. Treasurer’s Report  -  Patty Orban - presented the status of 2007 P & L and Balance Sheet. Repairs to lighting/lamp posts are over budget due to some changes required for the front entryway. Some repair expenses will be recoverable for damages caused by a contractor. There are still 16 members with unpaid association dues totaling $11,908. 

A motion was made and passed to address unpaid dues as follows:

Balances will be accessed late fees when they are 2 months late;

Warning letters will be sent when they are 3 months late;

Two weeks after warning letters liens will be filed to protect the association.

Properties that are late will be checked for possible foreclosure action.
IV. Committee Reports

a. Architectural Review – Lot 29 is scheduled to start construction. Their choice of color will be approved if no objection is made by immediate neighbors. Pools are approved and in work on lots 34 and 12.
b. Communications – Web site updates were made.
c. Landscape – no report.
d. Roads – Bids for crack filling will be obtained by new roads committee and approved via email vote.
e. Ponds – Effects of Aqua Dye on weed growth will be tested. A fish kill was noted as a result of pond startup and weed treatment. A motion was made and passed to do 2 additional water tests for $375. This will provide data to evaluate the effectiveness of aerators.
V. Old Business 
a. A motion to replace Classic Creations with a new contractor was made and passed subject to legal review. A total of $5,800 that was held back will be applied for new plan.
b. The yield sign for S/W corner of Magnolia and Forsythia has been received and will be installed.
c. Homeowner for lot 37 has agreed to bring balance current by year end, accepting the board’s offer to drop late and legal fees.

d. Water in North pond is to be tested by DuPage Health to check for runoff problems from Janesway farm.
VII. New Business

a. New officers and committee chairs were elected as follows:

President – Roger Orban


Vice President – Bob Reed


Secretary – Curt Aigner


Treasurer – Patty Orban


Architectural Committee (Co-Chairs) - Mario Conte/Steve 


    Joyaux/Donna Gaffin


Communications – Curt Aigner


Ponds – Jennifer Donatelli


Landscape (Co-Chairs) – Ted Matuszewski/Marianne Pope

Roads (Co-Chairs) – Mark Soppi/Jay Beaton

VIII. Adjournment – Roger Orban adjourned the meeting at 9:24 P.M.
VIII. Minutes submitted by:  Bob Reed

